
[image: image1.png]@ Metropolitan Transportation Authority

Legislative Brief




May 27, 2005

TO:

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

FEDERAL 

California Members Appointed to TEA-21 Reauthorization Conference Committee

On Thursday night, the House and Senate took the much-anticipated step of appointing conferees to the surface transportation reauthorization bill.  

Senator Boxer is one of 30 Senate conferees (16 Republicans, 14 Democrats).  On the House side, Representatives Juanita Millender-McDonald and Gary Miller were appointed by virtue of their position on the Transportation and Infrastructure Committee.  Other Los Angeles County House members appointed to the conference include Reps. Bill Thomas (as chairman of Ways & Means), David Dreier (as chairman of Rules) and Henry Waxman (as ranking member of Government Reform).  The latter three members will play a role on limited portions of the legislation as it relates to their committee's jurisdiction.

Other regions of California are also well represented on the conference.  Representatives Bob Filner (D-San Diego), Richard Pombo (R-Stockton), Ellen Tauscher (D-Walnut Creek) and Dan Lungren (R-Gold River) will serve as conferees.

Because the House and Senate have adjourned for a one-week recess, conference action is not slated to begin in earnest until the week of June 6-10 at the earliest.  However, staff-level discussions have begun and will continue during the interim.  

When members return to Washington on June 7, conferees will have only three and a half weeks to negotiate major policy differences between the two bills and come to an agreement on a final conference report by June 30, when the current short-term extension expires.
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